St. Louis City Senior Citizens Services Fund

 Board Meeting Minutes
St. Louis Mental Health Board Office

333 S 18th St #200, St. Louis, MO 63103
Thursday, June 15, 2017
9:00 am-Noon
Present:  
Chauncey “Skip” Bachelor, Ann Bannes, Cynthia Crim (Co-Chair), Theresa Mayberry, Sr. Mary Ann Nestel, 
Bill Siedhoff (Chair), Karl Wilson

Guests:  
Jama Dodson, William Kuehling, Cassandra Kauffman 
Note Taker:
Jamie Opsal
	TOPIC
	FOLLOW-UP

	Call to Order:  Bill welcomed Board members and called meeting to order. The Approval of Minutes from June 15, 2017 were read and a motion by Karl Wilson to approve the minutes as submitted. Skip Bachelor seconded.  The minutes were unanimously approved as read.
	

	Short Term Fiscal Agent:  Discussion on how the Board will operate until January 2018.  Options include accepting a loan from Seniors Count.  Lutheran Senior Services, which was the fiscal agent for Seniors Count also offered to be the fiscal agent for the Board in the short term at no cost.  In order to accept grants or a loan from the Seniors Count initiative we need a fiscal agent for the short term until December 2017. And to accept a grant from the foundations a fiscal agent is also needed. There is also a time deadline to secure grant funding by the end of this month.  The Board will continue the search for a long term fiscal agent but will move forward with selecting a short term fiscal agent.  Sister Mary Ann Nestel made the motion to give the Chair, William Siedhoff, the authority to enter into an agreement with an outside agency to act as the fiscal agent.  Cynthia Crim seconded the motion.  After reviewing several agencies, Skip Bachelor made a motion to accept Lutheran Senior Services as the short term fiscal agent and enter into a Memorandum of Understanding with Lutheran Senior Services as the short term fiscal agent until December 31, 2017.  Karl Wilson seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
	Chair will work with Jamie to develop an MOU with LSS

	Grant Updates:  Cynthia Crim reported that both Foundations; the Daughters of Charity of St. Louis and Lutheran Foundation of St. Louis have discretionary funds available for the Board to apply for bridge funding up to $29,000 each in order to function administratively prior to the tax being appropriated. In order to accept the grant, the Board will need a fiscal agent.  The Board and staff will continue to work on the application which is due by the end of the July for Lutheran and early August for the Daughters of Charity.  
	Jamie Opsal will continue work on the grant applications with support from Cynthia Crim and Theresa Mayberry

	Review of Budget for Grants:  

Liability Insurance:  Discussion on the need to include in the budget liability insurance for the Board and staff.  A motion was made by Karl Wilson to secure liability insurance for the Board and staff and.  Cynthia Crim seconded the motion.
Legal Counsel:  Discussion on legal counsel for the Board.  After much discussion, a motion was made by Sister Mary Ann Nestel to contract with Thompson and Coburn LLP for legal counsel for the Board. Ann Bannes seconded the motion.  None opposed. 
	

	St. Louis Senior Citizens Services By-laws: The Governance Committee met in June and drafted the St. Louis Senior Citizens Services Fund By-laws.  The draft of the By-laws were reviewed by the Board.  A motion was made by Cynthia Crim to accept the By-laws as drafted. Ann Bannes seconded.   
	

	Presentation by Mental Health Board:   Jama Dodson and Cassandra Kauffman were invited back by the Board to present on the Mental Health Boards Systems and define and delineate the MHB core systems which include:  Community Investment; Web-based grant management system, Systems Building work and administrative systems.  The invitation was to help the Board gather information on the MHB as an option as a fiscal agent.  Jama stressed the importance of integrating the two organizations and developing a partnership which will be key to keeping costs down.  She also emphasized that the MHB business plan is not to become a fiscal agent for non-profits and that they are looking for an integration of the two organizations. Karl Wilson commented that we need to keep a dialogue with the MHB as we look for a long term fiscal agent. 
	

	Sunshine Law Training:  The Board received training on the Missouri Sunshine law by Barbara Burkitch, Assistant City Counselor for the City of St. Louis and Booklets were handed out.  






	

	Next meeting:   A motion was made by Bill Siedhoff to shorten the Board meeting from three hours to two hours from 10:00 am to 12 noon starting Thursday, August 24, 2017 unless more time is needed in the future.  Theresa Mayberry seconded. All approved.   
	


